MINUTES
CLINICIANS UNITED
12/7/2020


Present:  David Holt, Lynne Stanley, Heidi Page, Christine Miller, Ann Labrache/Adele Bradley had connectivity issues and was unable to join

Membership:  Memberships that are over a year old are not being followed up for renewal by SEIU.  David will check on this as there have been administrative changes in the office.

Legislation:  Draft legislation has been submitted by both Rep. Connie VanHouton and Rep. Ellen Reid regarding our bill that was tabled last year.  The bill reduced clawback time from a year to six months.  It also eliminated retroactive denials when it was determined that another insurance should have been primary.  It requires the paying insurance company to get the money from the actual primary insurer rather than from the provider.

SB115:  This Committee has finished their work.  Rep. Kermit Williams (who lost re-election) is supposed to generate a report based on the 9 suggestions of the Committee regarding the business environment for mental health.  This report has to be submitted before legislation can be generated from the work that was done.  Our representatives to this group were Lynne Stanley, Heidi Page and Shawn Hassell.

We also discussed whether physicians and ARNPs can bill for collaboration with other providers while mental health practitioners cannot.  If so, what code do they use for this billing and does it violate parity?  Ann Labrache, Lynne Stanley and Chris Miller will try to get more information on this and form a working group to see if legislation or working with the insurance commission is an option. 

National SEIU is forming a group to pressure the Biden Administration to increase healthcare access.  Chris Miller volunteered to attend the first meeting.

The next meeting of Clinicians United is scheduled via Zoom for 1/4/21 at noon.

Respectfully submitted,
Christine Miller, Ed.M., LCMHC
